
 
 
 

June 11, 2015 
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Mark A. Satorius     
    Executive Director for Operations     
 
FROM:    Rochelle C. Bavol, Acting Secretary /RA/ 
 
SUBJECT:   STAFF REQUIREMENTS – SECY-15-0012 – DENIAL OF 

PETITIONS FOR RULEMAKING REQUESTING TO RESCIND 
REGULATIONS THAT MAKE GENERIC DETERMINATIONS 
ABOUT THE ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACTS OF SEVERE 
REACTOR ACCIDENTS AND ACCIDENTS ARISING FROM THE 
ONSITE STORAGE OF SPENT FUEL (PRM-51-14 THRU PRM-
51-28) 

 
 
The Commission has approved the staff’s recommendation to deny Petitions for Rulemaking 
(PRM-51-14 through PRM-51-28) requesting to rescind regulations that make generic 
determinations about the environmental impacts of severe reactor and spent fuel pool accidents 
for power reactor license renewal actions, subject to the enclosed edits to the Federal Register 
Notice. 
 
 
 
Enclosure:  revised Federal Register Notice   
 
 
 
 
cc: Chairman Burns  
 Commissioner Svinicki  
 Commissioner Ostendorff  
 Commissioner Baran 
 OGC 
 CFO 
 OCA 
 OPA  
 Office Directors, Regions, ACRS, ASLBP (via E-Mail) 
 PDR 
 
 
 
 
SECY NOTE:  This Staff Requirements Memorandum to be released to the public 5 working 

days after dispatch of the letters to the petitioners. 


